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FRIDAY NEWSLETTER 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

This week, the class with the best attendance is  

CLASS 4 
 

4 3 2  

Class 1* Class 2* Class 3* Class 4 

90.00% 91.94% 94.00% 97.06% 

*current attendance levels are lower than our expected 97% and we would like 
parents/carers to support us in improving pupil attendance.  Thank you for your support. 

Reception ~ Alfred 

Year 1 ~ Oscar 

Year 2 ~ Hugo 

Year 3 ~ Emily P 

Year 4 ~ Emily D 

Year 5 ~ Henry 

Year 6 ~ Chloe D 
MOLLIE 
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No Dogs on School Premises 
Please remember that dogs are not allowed on the school premises and we would 
be grateful if parents/carers could ensure dogs are not brought onto the school 
playground in line with the school’s health and safety policy. 
 
If your child is being collected by another family member or friend, please ensure 
they are also made aware.  Thank you for your support. 
 

PARKING 
Please remember that the white keep clear lines on the road in the vicinity of school, along with 
the yellow zigzag markings, are not parking spaces and must remain clear to support the traffic 
flow through Lothersdale. Thank you for your support. 
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Fri 30 Jun 2023 - Coffee & Cake event with Mrs Tyson at 8:45am or 3:15pm (see below) 
Mon 17 Jul 2023 - Coffee & Cake event with Mrs Tyson at 8:45am or 3:15pm (see below) 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

W/c 19 June 2023 

Mon - Deadline for sending in orders for class photo / Year 6 photo  
Wed - 

- 
New Reception Transition morning (in the park) – Week 3 
Y1/Y2 Mini Olympics at South Craven School (selected pupils) 

Thu - Farm Safety Day 
Fri -  

- 
Deadline for completing and submitting the Wild Explorers consent forms (see LSA below) 
NON-UNIFORM DAY:  NHS 75th Anniversary ‘Wear it Blue’ Day (see LSA below) 

 
  

DEADLINES & 
REMINDERS 

 

It would be really helpful if requested reply slips/payments etc. 
could be completed/paid by the stated deadlines to enable us to 
process the paperwork effectively this week. Thank you. 

 

SAVE THE 
DATE 

Please note there may be circumstances in which these dates are subject to 
change. More information will follow at a later date about events listed below: 
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Message from Mrs Walker 
Executive Headteacher 

 

Hello everyone! 
 

This week it was great to see so many lessons and activities making the most of our wonderful outdoor 
environments around school and the village park to enhance learning in the fabulous summer weather 
we have been blessed with – let’s hope it continues for a while longer! 
 
Together with subject leader Mrs Knight, I have enjoyed monitoring Geography this week, including 
visiting some exciting lessons in Classes 1, 2 and 4, and talking to some pupils with their books. We were 
impressed by all pupils’ ability to demonstrate and talk confidently about the new knowledge they are 
learning in their current units of work. This included lots of detail about volcanoes and tectonic plates in 
Class 4, following compass directions linked to local study of maps and our village in Class 2, and creating 
their own maps of the school grounds in Class 1.  
 
There are clearly many very enthusiastic budding Geographers in Lothersdale! It was also good to see 
how confident Class 4 pupils are in discussing the teaching approaches we use to help them learn and 
develop good behaviours for learning; these include knowledge checks before, during and after a unit of 
work to help build and recall learning and knowledge organisers in their books to support and remind 
them of key information. 
 
Next week, I am looking forward to visiting Maths lessons across school with Mr Craven and talking to 
groups of pupils about their learning in this subject. 
 
Have a lovely weekend! 
 

Dolce Cook 
This week we welcomed Ms Aisha Harding as our new cook-in-charge. She is currently 
being supported by Martin, the agency cook, who has been with us since before half-
term.  We wish her all the best in her role at Lothersdale Primary School. 

 
Mrs Tyson 
A letter has been emailed to parents/carers today inviting you to attend ‘coffee and cake’ sessions with 
Mrs Tyson on Friday 30 June and/or Monday 17 July.  If you would like to attend one or both of these 
sessions, please complete and submit the online form by Monday 26 June 2023. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
Playtime Penalty Shoot Out ~ Macmillan Cancer Support Fundraiser 

Thank you to all our children who took part in the Playtime Penalty Shoot Out 
last week to raise money for Macmillan Cancer Support. 
 
You helped raise an amazing £128.75.  This amount has been added to the Just 
Giving page set up in conjunction with Berkeley’s school fundraiser.  The total 
amount raised to date is £529.00.  If you, or anyone you know, would like to 
add to this total, please click on the link below and follow the instructions. 

 

GENERAL SCHOOL 
UPDATES 

 

Please find detailed below general updates for your information. If you 
have any queries regarding any of the content below, please contact the 
school office. 
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https://www.justgiving.com/page/berkeley-cowgill-
1683157305004?utm_source=copyLink&utm_medium=one_page&utm_content=page/berkeley-
cowgill-1683157305004&utm_campaign=pfp-share&utm_term=fa66d65b056742b58690f6ffde3a6d41 
 
Well done Berkeley for organising such a fantastic fundraising event. Please see the photos below. 

 
Year 5 Languages Fair ~ Thursday 15 June 2023 
Well done to our Year 5 pupils who took part in yesterday’s Year 5 Languages Fair at South Craven School 
with other local primary schools.   
 
The children carried out many activities, including: singing 'Under the Sea' in German, ordering food at a 
Spanish Market and playing computer games in French. The children loved learning about new languages 
and were very involved with the activities.  Miss Baker was very proud of all the children who took part. 
 
Year 3 Reading Plus ~ Week commencing 19 June 2023 
This week, children in Year 3 have been given their login information to access Reading Plus and all Year 
3 children are invited to join the Year 4 children at the before school sessions, starting at 8.25am prompt 
from next week (w/c 19 June 2023).   Parents/Carers must supervise children until 8:25am if on the 
playground any earlier.  Many thanks. 
 
 
 

https://www.justgiving.com/page/berkeley-cowgill-1683157305004?utm_source=copyLink&utm_medium=one_page&utm_content=page/berkeley-cowgill-1683157305004&utm_campaign=pfp-share&utm_term=fa66d65b056742b58690f6ffde3a6d41
https://www.justgiving.com/page/berkeley-cowgill-1683157305004?utm_source=copyLink&utm_medium=one_page&utm_content=page/berkeley-cowgill-1683157305004&utm_campaign=pfp-share&utm_term=fa66d65b056742b58690f6ffde3a6d41
https://www.justgiving.com/page/berkeley-cowgill-1683157305004?utm_source=copyLink&utm_medium=one_page&utm_content=page/berkeley-cowgill-1683157305004&utm_campaign=pfp-share&utm_term=fa66d65b056742b58690f6ffde3a6d41
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Y1/2 Mini Olympics at South Craven School ~ Wednesday 21 June 2023 
Good luck to our group of Class 2 children who will be taking part in this year’s Y1/2 Mini Olympics event 
at South Craven School on Wednesday 21 June 2023.  We always look forward to this event and hope all 
the children have fun! 
 
Wild Explorer Event ~ 3, 4 and 5 July 2023 
A letter has been emailed to all parents/carers today confirming the arrangements for the LSA Wild 
Explorer event at the beginning of July (please see the LSA section below for more details). 

 
Extended Schools ~ Sewing Club ~ Friday 7 July 2023 
Please note that Sewing Club, scheduled to take place on Friday 7 July 2023 has been moved to Monday 
3 July 2023.  We apologise for any inconvenience this may cause but hope all the children booked into 
the Friday club will be able to attend this rescheduled session. 

 
Class Photo and Year 6 Leavers’ Photo Orders 
Please remember that the deadline for sending in photo orders to school is Monday 19 June 2023.  Orders 
can be placed online up to Sunday 25 June 2023 to take advantage of free delivery back to school. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Home School Agreement 
The school’s Home School Agreement has recently been updated and agreed by the Governing Body and 
a copy was sent out yesterday via bookbags to parents/carers of children currently in Reception through 
to Year 5. 
 

Suncream, Hats and Water Bottles 
Please remember that all children need named suncream, a hat and their school water bottle in 
school every day during the very warm and sunny weather. 

 
The school still has a few bottles of Nivea suncream and after sun available to purchase via your child’s 
ParentPay account. 

Please refer to the Friday Newsletter and the school website prior to emailing or contacting school, as 
most of our day-to-day information can be located within these communication portals.   The school 
website address is https://www.lothersdaleschool.org.uk 

https://www.lothersdaleschool.org.uk/
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Quiz Night  
Thank you to everyone who helped to make the LSA Quiz 
Night a success!  Special thanks to Donna and Wayne who 
designed the quiz, Katie and Isaac who ran the kitchen all 
night and served all the pies, and to Anna and Amandine 
for planning and setting up the event.  
 
Last but not least, congratulations to the winning team:  
Sally, James, Isla and Chloe and Gemma, Neil, Katie and 
Sophie! In total the event raised £161.40. 

 
Grow a £1  
Thank you to Nicola from Bentley who 
attended the school’s Monday morning 
assembly to present the Grow a 
£1 project to the school.  The children 
were very curious about Bentley’s 
business and asked Nicola some great 
questions, such as ‘how did they 
become such a big company?’.  The 
younger children were so impressed 
with how many diggers and cranes they 
have!! 
 
We hope the initiative will be a huge 
success and have already heard lots of 
ideas being discussed!  

 
  

LSA NEWS! 



Lothersdale Primary School    Friday Newsletter    Page 8 of 15 

Wild Explorers 
The LSA are funding a morning at Broughton woods for all children with Wild Explorers. The children will 
have the opportunity to play in the woods, swing on hammocks, play in the mud kitchen and much more! 
School will inform you under separate cover which date your child is attending. Please note that each 
child must bring a packed lunch on the day they attend Wild Explorers. 
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Non-Uniform Day ~ NHS 75TH Anniversary ‘Wear it BLUE Day’ ~ Friday 23 June 2023 
This year marks the NHS 75th Anniversary! To celebrate, Airedale Hospital and Community Charity is 
running a “Wear It Blue” initiative, which Lothersdale School will take part in on Friday 23rd June. All 
children participating are asked to donate £1, 75% of which will go to Airedale Hospital and Community 
Charity and 25% will go to the LSA. Please make payment via ParentPay. 
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LSA Summer Fair ~ Thursday 6 July 2023 
Our fantastic Summer Fair will take place in the school playground after sports day on Thursday 6 July. 
 
Cold refreshments:  This year, we will be selling cold refreshments prior to the sports event in the park - 
please note it will be cash only. 
 
Bake sale:  We are looking for kind donations of cakes and biscuits please to be handed in on the morning 
of Thursday 6 July. 
 
Raffle hampers:  Following our successful raffle hampers last year, we are asking for your donations again 
of wine, biscuits, chocolate and crisps. Please hand in by Monday 3rd July. A designated box will be placed 
in reception from Monday 19th June.  
 
Games & stall:  There will be games and stalls at the summer fair, and don’t forget children can also have 
a stall for their ‘Grow a £1’ initiatives; this will be the last opportunity to sell products at school. We will 
have a second-hand uniform stall, too.  
  
We really look forward to this event, and the money raised will help fund events for the next academic 
year such as transport, fruits, leavers disco and more. Thank you as always, your support is very much 
appreciated! 
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Lothersdale Young Farmers’ 87th Annual Show ~ Saturday 8 July 2023  

This year’s Lothersdale Young Farmers’ Show will take place on 
Saturday 8 July 2023 from 12:30pm in the field next to the Old 
Chapel, Lothersdale.   
 
Please find attached flyer with further information.  A copy of the 

Show Schedule was sent out via bookbags yesterday.  Please note that the deadline for show entries is 
Monday 3 July 2023.  Good luck everyone! 
 
Skipton Tennis Centre ~ Summer Camps 
Please find attached flyer regarding Summer Camps taking place over the half-term break for your 
information. 
 
Keighley Model Rail Show ~ 24 & 25 June 2023 

 
  

COMMUNITY 
NOTICEBOARD 

 

We are delighted to be able to promote community events in our Friday News 
that may be of interest to our families and friends. If you would like us to 
promote a local event, please pass the details to the school office by 
Wednesday to be included in the Friday News of that week. 
 

http://www.yfyfc.org.uk/
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School Events: 
Wed 21 Jun 2023 - New Reception Transition morning (in the park) – Week 3 
Wed 21 Jun 2023 - Y1/Y2 Mini Olympics at South Craven School 
Thu 22 Jun 2023 - Farm Safety Day 
Wed 28 Jun 2023 - New Reception Transition afternoon (in school) – Week 4 
Thu 29 Jun 2023 - Year 5 Intake Open Evening at South Craven School 
Fri 30 Jun 2023 - Coffee and Cake event with Mrs Tyson 
3, 4 & 5 Jul 2023 - Pupil Well-being Days at Wild Explorers, Broughton Hall  
Mon 3 Jul 2023 - Year 6 Induction Day at South Craven School 
Tue 4 Jul 2023 - Year 5 Day at South Craven School 
Wed 5 Jul 2023 - New Reception Transition afternoon (in school) – Week 5 
Wed 5 Jul 2023 - New Reception Parents’ Welcome Evening at 7pm 
Thu 6 Jul 2023 - Sports Day (weather dependent) 
Thu 6 Jul 2023 - LSA Summer Fair (weather dependent) 
Wed 12 Jul 2023 - New Reception Transition afternoon (in school with lunch) – Week 6 
Thu 13 Jul 2023 - Reserve Sports Day (weather dependent) 
Fri 14 Jul 2023 - All Extended Schools’ Activities finish 
Mon 17 Jul 2023 - Coffee and Cake event with Mrs Tyson 
Tue 18 Jul 2023 - Year 6 Leavers’ Concert at 7pm 
Wed 19 Jul 2023 - Year 6 Leavers’ Discos 
Fri 21 Jul 2023 - End of the Academic Year ~ school breaks up at 3.15pm 
W/c 16 Oct 2023 - Class 4 Residential and Activity Week 

 
Community Events: 
Sat 8 Jul 2023 - Lothersdale YFC’s 87th Annual Show – gates open 12:30 to 4:00pm 

 

DIARY OF 
EVENTS 

 

If you wish to promote a community event in our diary below, please 
contact the school office. Please note there may be circumstances in which 
these dates are subject to change: 
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Lothersdale Primary School 

ensuring all pupils 

achieve their  

full potential 

~~ 

Lothersdale Primary School 
part of Yorkshire Collaborative Academy Trust 

Lothersdale 
North Yorkshire 

BD20 8HB 
 


